SPORTS TURF

newsletter

NAVININA NAVINA NA

...for better, safer Sports Turf

COMING EVENTS

Jan. 5 - Jan. 7, 1994

Ontario Turfgrass Symposium & Trade Show

Venue: University of Guelph Contact: Mr. Kelly Wilson, Office of Continuing Education, University of Guelph, GUELPH, ON. N1G 2W1 (519) 824-4120, ext 3814 FAX (519) 767-0758

Jan. 17 - Feb. 11 & Feb. 14 - March 11, 1994

25th Annual Turf Managers' Course, Venue: University of Guelph, Contact: University of Guelph Office of Continuing Education, Room 159, Johston Hall, Guelph, ON. N1G 2W1 (519) 767-5000 FAX (519) 767-1114

Feb. 20 - Feb. 23, 1994

Western Canadian Turfgrass Conference & Trade Show Venue: Empress Hotel, Victoria, BC. Contact: Mr. Bob Wick 22097 Isaac Crescent, Maple Ridge, BC. V2X 0V9 (604) 467-2564 FAX (467) 467-0500

March 5 - March 8, 1994

Canadian Turfgrass Conference & Trade Show Venue:Calgary Convention Centre Contact: Conference - Julie Law Trade Show - Chuck Desveaux CGSA 509 - 5580 Explorer Dr., MISSISSAUGA, ON. L4W 4Y1 (416) 602-8873 FAX (416) 602-1958

EDITORIAL

Who carries the ball?

A ta recent conference I attended, a survey of non-profit and benevolent organizations found less than 10% of the membership were active in the operation of the organization. For the Sports Turf Association that translates into less than 16 people. That is about the number of people who attended the last annual meeting of the Association at the Guelph Turfgrass Symposium in 1993.

Can 16 people carry the load and make the Association grow and prosper? Certainly, if that was their full time job. But those who are currently in leadership roles as Directors also have full time careers which brings home the pay cheque. Being a Director means additional work, most often after regular working hours. These are the few who are carrying the ball for the remaining

What is the solution? One alternative would to be to have a full time Executive Director who would not only carry out the office functions, but also write the



Newsletter, arrange the educational initiatives, write a new edition of the Field Managers' Guide, direct the production of more video tapes, provide professional on-site consultation, visit prospective members - the list is endless and is still beyond the scope or time of one person.

Do you want a one man show?

A second alternative is to share the load and pass the ball around. More people are needed to write articles for the Newsletter, contact potential new members, assist in the development of the programs the Field Day and Guelph Turfgrass Symposium, to name a few areas.

My answer is to combine the two alternatives and have 160 rather than 16 members carrying the ball. If this were to happen we would soon have 360 members to carry the ball.

Your Part -Time Executive Secretary

Season's Greetings

INSIDE



LITIGATION: Facts & Forms

Pages 2 & 8

Understanding Turf Management: POTASSIUM Page 5 Maximize your Boom Sprayer's Performance

Page 9